Freedom of Information Act 2000 – domiciliary care
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
How many complaints you have received related to carers failing to turn up to a domiciliary HOME care visits on time e.g. a complaint about a carer arriving late in...
A. so far in 2019 (Up until 23/1/2019) 

B. 2018
C. 2017

D. 2016

2. How many of these involved a carer turning up over 1 hour late in:

A. so far in 2019 (Up until 23/1/2019)
B. 2018

C. 2017

D. 2016

3. Out of these what was the longest wait a service user had to wait for a carer to arrive at their when late: 

A. so far in 2019 (Up until 23/1/2019)

B. 2018

C. 2017

D. 2016

4.. How many complaints have you received related to carers failing to turn up to a domiciliary care visit at all in: 
A. so far in 2019 (Up until 23/1/2019)

B. 2018

C. 2017

D. 2016

Answer: 
Unfortunately we are not able to respond to the request in the requested format, due to the way information is recorded within the Council’s system. 
We have however conducted an audit of complaints received in 2019 to date, and can report the following:

In 2019 so far, the Council have received 4 complaints regarding missed calls (where a provider has not attended a care call which was required) the reasons for these missed calls are:

Electronic Care Monitoring System Error.

No answer by service user.

Rota Error

Under investigation

In respect of the request for 2016, 2017 and 2018, the service has calculated that based on the number of complaints received in the first month of 2019, the service receives approximately 324 complaints per year. Missed calls are often not the sole reason for a complaint, and there is no way to filter complaints by a single ‘nature’ of complaint. 
This would mean an examination of each complaint manually, taking approximately 10 minutes. Therefore, the service estimates it would take 54 hours to complete one year’s manual examination of complaint records.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


